
City and County of San Francisco 

Edwin M. Lee, Mayor 
Mohammed Nuru, Interim Director 

September 19, 2014 

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
Board of Supervisors 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 

Dear Ms. Calvillo: 

San Francisco Department of Public Works 
Office of the Director 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, City Hall, Room 348 
San Francisco, CA 94102 

(415) 554-6920 • www.sfdpw.org 

Attached please find an original and one electronic copy of a proposed resolution for Board of 
Supervisors consideration. This resolution would grant revocable permission to Recology, 
Inc. to construct, occupy a portion of the public right-of-way and to operate an Automated 
Waste Collection System (A WCS) within the future Candlestick Point and Hunters Point 

Phase 2 project areas. 

Pursuant to Section 786 of the Public Works Code, Recology, Inc. requested a Major 
Encroachment Permit in a letter dated April 15, 2014. The Transportation Advisory Staff 
Committee (TASC) heard this request on May 8, 2014 and recommended it for approval. The 
Planning Department, by letter dated April 18, 2014, declared that the proposed encroachment 
is in conformity with the General Plan and with the priority policies of Planning Code Section 
101.1. 

The following is a list of accompanying documents (three sets): 

• Letter from Ms. Ilene Dick, dated April 15, 2014. 

• Planning Department General Plan Referral, dated April 18, 2014. 

• Transportation Advisory Staff Committee (TASC), Minutes of May 8, 2014 noting no 
objections to the proposed encroachment. 

• DPW Order No. 182,695 approved June 24, 2014, - Director's Decision to move the 
Resolution to the full Board of Supervisors with recommendation for approval of the 
proposed Major Encroachment. 

San Francisco Department of Public Works 
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• Maps of proposed plan for the Major Encroachment Permit. 

• Signed and Notarized Street Encroachment Agreement. 

The following person may be contacted regarding this matter: Ms. Barbara Moy of BSM at 
(415) 558-4050. 

Sincerely, 

Director of Public Works 

Attachments: As Noted 
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